EDB announces class resumption on
March 2 the earliest

The Education Bureau (EDB) announced today (January 31) that due to the
latest epidemic development, all schools in Hong Kong (including
kindergartens, primary schools, secondary schools, special schools and
private schools offering non-formal curriculum) would resume classes on March
2 the earliest pending further assessment.

The EDB will continue to act on medical advice and take into account
schools' preparation work and the supply of protective equipment in the
community. We will decide on the date of class resumption when the conditions
are ready for it, and inform schools of the date as soon as possible so that
they can make arrangements in advance.

Meanwhile, a spokesman for the EDB strongly urged students to avoid
going to areas affected by the epidemic outbreak. Parents should also arrange
for their children who are travelling abroad to return to Hong Kong as soon
as possible. After returning to Hong Kong, they should be mindful of their
physical conditions. If they feel unwell, they should seek medical treatment
as soon as possible to safeguard their health. During the period of
postponement of class resumption, students should stay at home and avoid
going to crowded places. Parents should suspend group/extra-curricular
activities for their children, such as interest classes and tuition classes,
and should not allow students to travel abroad in order to lower the risk of
being infected.

To better grasp the overall situation, the EDB has requested schools to
contact students to see whether they have returned to Hong Kong on or before
February 3 so that schools can make corresponding arrangements when
necessary. Schools are also required to report to the EDB about the overall
situation.

During the period of postponement of class resumption, schools should
keep their premises open, step up cleansing and take preventive
measures. Schools should also arrange a suitable number of staff to be on
duty to take care of students in need, and handle school matters and parents'
enquiries.

The spokesman added that during the period of class suspension, schools
should make good use of e-learning, such as providing students with useful
learning materials through emails, school websites, e-learning platforms and
other effective means. They can also utilise the online resources provided by
various subject sections of the EDB as well as the multi-media and reading
materials on Hong Kong Education City, etc. so that students can make good
use of their time at home to continue their studies.

The EDB understands the education sector's concern about the
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postponement of class resumption and related matters, including the Primary 6
internal examinations for the purpose of Secondary School Places Allocation
and the Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education Examination. The EDB will
discuss with stakeholders and Hong Kong Examinations and Assessment Authority
the appropriate arrangements and maintain close communication with them. The
EDB will make further announcements next week.



